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TO: All Councillors 

CC: HCC Senior Staff 

FROM: Director Infrastructure Services 

SUBJECT: 2012/2013 Delivery Plan - Late submission from the Friends of Wilberforce 
Cemetery 

DATE: 19 June 2012 

 

 
 
Council has received a late submission from the Friends of Wilberforce Cemetery identifying the 
outstanding actions recommended in the Conservation Management Plan.  A full copy of the 
submission is attached. 
 
Whilst the Conservation Management Plan identifies additional work, this is one of many 
conservation plans and management plans for Councils parks and reserves that identify and 
recommend further works. Implementation is limited by available funding and capital works are 
undertaken on a prioritised basis. 
 
In 2009/2010, $183,000 was spent on implementing the priorities of the conservation management 
plan. These works included the ground penetrating radar to pick up existing graves, drainage works 
and road works. The cemetery was then reopened for burials in July 2011 and over the last year 
there has been one burial and five plots reserved. Due to the current low demand, the remaining 
recommendations are not seen as a priority at this stage, and no change to the 2012/13 Budget is 
recommended. 
 
Council will continue to investigate a number of issues identified in the conservation management 
plan, including issues identified in the submission relating to road access and carry out ongoing 
maintenance as required. Council staff will specifically take action to reinforce the previous work 
undertaken to block tracks through the Wesleyan section of the cemetery. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Jeff Organ 
Director Infrastructure Services 
 
Att. 
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